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REPORT ON ANSE BOARD MEETING 60 

RIGA, OCTOBER 24th – 27th , 2013 

 

 

In a pleasant mood the ANSE Board convened in Riga with members and board of the 

Latvian Association of Supervisors - recently awarded full ANSE membership - and attended 

a successful and stimulating local conference on supervision. We even had the pleasure to 

contribute a little bit to the program by way of a short key note on the work of ANSE and a 

workshop on control supervision. We are grateful for the kind and hospitable way in which 

we were welcomed, and cherish pleasant memories of the way we were guided through the 

many attractions of the fine city of Riga. 

 

But there also was board work to be done. The board dedicated most of its BM 60 to three 

topics. To start with, the first steps in planning the ANSE Research Conference 2014 in 

Budapest were taken. Secondly, the board carefully monitored the course of the ECVision 

Project, and in the third place ample attention was given to relations with sister organisations; 

more specifically the EASC. 

In the case of the ANSE Research Conference, which is to be staged from November 28 

through to November 30, 2014 in Budapest, a number of logistic and organisational decisions 

were taken and a general outline of the aims and the design of the program was delineated. 

The board decided to launch a formal announcement, asking national organisations to supply 

information on supervision and  coaching related research in their countries and to come up 

with suggestions for key notes and workshops. Board members Eva Nemes and Sijtze de 

Roos were appointed to instigate and follow (the local) organisation and to manage the ANSE 

contribution to it. 

With regards to the ECVision Project, the board was happy to note that some potentially  

harmful administrative problems had in the meantime been tackled successfully, and that the 

program after some hiccups now was well under way again.  

An integral part of ANSE policy are the relations with sister organisations. Recently, relations 

with EASC improved considerably and resulted in their request to meet and discuss 

possibilities for co-operation. The board decided to stage a meeting to that effect in Vienna, 

next January, and spent time in preparing for it. 

 

Lastly: the usual scan of member countries informed the board of structural and 

organisational changes in a number of national organisations, notably in Hungary – the 

restructuring of the MSCT is well under way – Norway  and Italy (South Tyrol). The board 

finally decided to stage its next meeting – BM 61 – in Vienna on January 10 – 12, 2014 

 

 

Sijtze de Roos, 

ANSE Vice President 


